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January 27, 2010
SUBJECT:  2008 and 2009 Tuition Differential Fee Report and Timeline for 2010 Tuition Differential Fee Approval
PROPOSED BOARD ACTION
Approve the Tuition Differential Fee Report as transmitted to the Governor and Florida Legislature.
AUTHORITY FOR BOARD OF GOVERNORS ACTION
Subsection 7(d), Article IX, Florida Constitution
BACKGROUND INFORMATION
The tuition differential fee was first created in statute in 2007 and modified slightly in 2008. The charge was levied for the first time starting in fall 2008 by the five universities authorized to do so by the Board of Governors at that time (FIU, FSU, UCF, UF, and USF). Chapter 2009-98, Laws of Florida, expanded the State University System tuition differential to allow the Board of Governors to consider proposals from all eleven state universities and made other changes as well. 

The 2009 law codified a process by which each university board of trustees may annually propose to the Board of Governors (the “Board”) a tuition differential fee to improve undergraduate instruction. To balance these quality improvements with affordability, 30 percent of tuition differential revenues are to be set aside for undergraduate need-based financial aid. The law limits the annual increase in the aggregate sum of tuition and the tuition differential fee to 15 percent growth per year, and it set a cap on in-state, undergraduate tuition and fees at the national average of four-year public institutions. The law also requires an annual report be submitted by January 1 of each year by the Board to the Legislature regarding the impacts of these new revenues on the State University System. The attached draft report was submitted prior to the deadline. 

In the 2008-09 academic year, five universities charged a tuition differential fee, raising nearly $10.3 million. The revenues were used to hire faculty and advisors, maintain course offerings, provided need-based financial aid, and other undergraduate support services.
In the 2009-10 academic year, all universities are charging the tuition differential fee, with per credit hour rates ranging form $5.74 to $13.74 and estimated revenue of $33.7 million. The planned uses of these funds include $23.3 million to support undergraduate education and $10.4 million for need-based financial aid. 
Pursuant to Board Regulation 7.001 which includes the process for submitting a university request for an increase in the tuition differential fee, a timeline has been established for the submission of Fall 2010 tuition differential fee proposals to this committee. Universities should begin planning and having campus discussions now with their students and boards of trustees in preparation for proposals to be submitted to this committee by May 27, 2010.  This committee will review and act upon all proposals at the June meeting. This timeline was provided to the universities on December 10, 2009.
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